





E-safety Awareness

5th January 2021

Dear Students, Parents and Guardians,

In support of our promotion to raise awareness of e-safety from term 1, we would like to bring to everyone's attention the responsibilities of using social media and maintaining student Internet safety. Student and adult use of technology is increasing with access to tablets, computers, laptops, smartphones and gaming devices 24/7.

Social Media is a powerful communication channel with friends, family and the wider world, such as *Facebook, Twitter, Instagram, WhatsApp*, etc. This has both benefits and risks. Posting material online becomes public information instantly, which is both exciting and precarious. The UAE government has put in place many laws to protect a person's privacy. This includes, and is not limited to, posting photos online without permission, disclosing information about someone's private life, prohibited to make defamatory comments about another person, and making comments inconsistent with social cohesion and religious beliefs. If your children are using social media please discuss the responsibilities of what they can and cannot post online.

Cyberbullying: RAK Academy is committed to ensuring that all staff, parents/guardians and students are treated with dignity and respect. Bullying and harassment of any kind will not be tolerated, this includes cyberbullying via social media.

Photographing and Child Protection: Photographs and recordings of your child are for personal use only. Although social media technology is increasingly popular, there is still a need to protect a child's identity and maintain confidentiality. Whilst you are free to illustrate your own child on the Internet and by doing so you are giving your own permission for your child to be on social media. However, images and/or names of other students should not be placed on the Internet or used for other purposes including promotional, without consulting their parents.

Thank you for your support as we aim to keep all students, staff and parents safe. Regards,
Wayne Richardson
Head of School IPK





التوعية بالسلامة الإلكترونية

5 يناير 2021

أولياء الأمور الكرام،

دعماً لحملة التوعية التي قمنا بها في الفصل الدراسي الأول بخصوص السلامة الإلكترونية ، نود أن نلفت انتباه الجميع إلى مسؤوليات استخدام التلاميذ للتكنولوجيا يزداد مع مسؤوليات استخدام التلاميذ للتكنولوجيا يزداد مع زيادة إمكانية الوصول إلى الأجهزة اللوحية والحواسيب وأجهزة الكمبيوتر المحمولة والهواتف الذكية والألعاب الإلكترونية الموصولة على الإنترنت على مدار 7/24.

إت استخدام وسائل التواصل الاجتماعي التي تعتبر سلاحاً ذو حدين و قناة اتصال قوية مع الأصدقاء والعائلة والعالم، مثل (الفيسبوك، تويتر، إنستجرام، واتساب) وما إلى ذلك. وعند القيام بالنشر على صفحات الإنترنت ووسائل التواصل الاجتماعي تصبح المعلومات عامة للجميع على الفور، لذا فقد وضعت حكومة دولة الإمارات العربية المتحدة العديد من القوانين بشأن توفير الحماية القانونية لخصوصية ما يتم نشره و تداوله على الشبكة المعلوماتية. وتتضمن المرسوم القانوني معاقبة كل من يستخدم وسائل تقنية المعلومات في الاعتداء على خصوصية شخص في غير الاحوال المصرح بها قانوناً، سواء تم هذا الاعتداء عن طريق إعداد صور إلكترونية أو نقلها أو كشفها أو نسخها أو الاحتفاظ بها أو نشر أخبار أو صور إلكترونية أو مشاهد أو تعليقات أو بيانات أو معلومات ولو كانت صحيحة وحقيقية، و كذلك الإساءة إلى أحد المقدسات أو الشعائر الدينية. الرجاء توعية أبنائكم حول مسؤولياتهم التي تقع على عاتقهم تجاه استخدام الشبكة المعلوماتية.

التنمر الإلكتروني: تلتزم أكاديمية رأس الخيمة بمعاملة جميع الموظفين وأولياء الأمور والتلاميذ بكرامة واحترام. و لن يتم التسامح مع أي نوع من أنواع التنمر بما في ذلك المطاردة الإلكترونية.

التصوير وحماية الطفل: يستخدم العديد من أولياء الأمور هواتفهم الذكية في المدرسة و يقوموا بتصوير و تسجيل أبنائهم، و هذه الأمور تعد أموراً خاصة و للإستخدام الشخصي فقط. على الرغم من أن وسائل الإعلام الاجتماعية أصبحت أمراً ضرورياً و بشكل متزايد، إلا أنه لا تزال هناك الحاجة لحماية هوية الطفل و الحفاظ على السرية الشخصية، حيث أن لديكم كامل الحرية الشخصية لتحميل صور أبنائكم على الانترنت، و بذلك تكونوا قد أعطيتم الإذن ليكونوا على وسائل التواصل الاجتماعي. و مع ذلك، لا يسمح بتحميل صور و ذكر أسماء تلاميذ آخرين على الانترنت أو استخدامها لأغراض أخرى ترويجية، دون استشارة ذويهم.

نشكركم على حسن تعاونكم و دعمكم لنا، لأن هدفنا هو الحفاظ على سلامة التلاميذ، أولياء الأمور و المعلمين.

تحياتي،

وين ريتشاردسون مدير المدرسة - IPK.